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Our VISION is to see the world transformed to love, worship and serve Christ. 

We do this through our MISSION, which is to welcome all people, equip them for a deep and living 
faith in Jesus Christ, and send them into the world to share God’s love. 
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Some days you set a Personal Best, and some days you struggle just to walk through the door. Whether you're a runner, 
hockey player, or weightlifter, if you've been engaging in any athletic activity for any measurable amount of time, you have 
found this to be true. On certain days, the miles fly by and you feel like you can keep up with Kipchoge and other days you feel 
like you're dragging your feet with every stride.  

 

On this side of death and Resurrection, sanctification works in much the same way. For every step forward that we take 
toward spiritual maturity, we often find ourselves taking one (or more!) steps backward as we stumble and sin. Take heart! 
This is neither surprising nor disappointing to our Lord and Savior. Jesus knows you, and Jesus knows your weakness and your 
strength. Sanctification is not a straight line that is generally headed upward to righteous behavior and heavenly status. 
Sanctification is the life-long process by which we are formed more and more into the image of Christ Jesus: that is the image 
of God within an individual who is part of the redeemed and restored humanity that is under the sovereignty of The Father, 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. This is a fancy theological way of saying that God never lets go of us. Even when we turn away, 
even when we go and find new trouble for ourselves, even when we go and break ourselves or the world in some new and 
terrible way, God holds us close and then draws us in closer. Now, does this mean we should sin even more so that God's 
grace could abound even more? As St Paul writes: "By No Means!" Our sin is neither the source of nor the vehicle to God's 
grace and love. Sin is the wall that you build that Jesus must tear down in order to reach you. Sanctification is what happens 
after you and Jesus (mostly Jesus) has dealt with that most recent wall.  

 

Your sanctification, much like your athletic process, is often going better than you think it is. What feels like a discouraging 
workout today was probably an impossible workout for you a few years ago. When you stumble and succumb to a 
temptation to sin, you may be discouraged, but you're also mature enough to realize you stumbled. You are wise enough to 
go before God in confession and repentance, and that is something you would not have even have been aware of earlier in 
your journey of faith. 

 

"Be strong and courageous... for it is the Lord your God who goes with you. He will not leave you or forsake 
you.” [Deuteronomy 31:6] 

 

Ultimately, sanctification is not a linear path. It is a lifelong journey with God. We walk by faith, not by our own strength or 
understanding.   

             ~~Pastor David 
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Session Report 
 

What follows is a short summary of the discussions and actions of the Session, at 
the April 21, 2025 Stated Session Meeting, which began at 6:00 pm in the Church 
Conference Room. The minutes of the meeting will contain a more complete 
record. 

The Meeting was opened with a Devotion and Prayer. 

In attendance at the meeting was RE Mike McCandless, the outgoing Chair of the Presbytery’s 
Ministerial Committee. Mike is making a tour of the churches in the Presbytery before 
leaving the Committee. He was able to worship with FPC on Easter Sunday. 

Elders spent time in prayer. After making prayer requests known, Elders prayed for those needs. 

The minutes from the March 26th Stated Session meeting, and the vital statistics from the 
previous month, were approved. 

It was moved, seconded and passed to ratify the results of email votes conducted over the past 
month. 

Correspondence was received from Youth Director and FPC Member Nicole Matthews. Later in 
the meeting Session spend time discussion topics that were brought up in the letter 

Church membership is 156 as of April 21, 2025. The average church attendance for the last 
month was 162, including Easter. Attendance for 2025 Year-to-date is 151. 

The Items on the Consent Calendar were reviewed and approved. This included approval of the 
January and February Deacons Meeting Minutes. 

Because Pastor David is scheduled to attend General Assembly during the week of the June 17th 
to 19th, at a time when Session would normally be meeting, the June Stated Session Meeting  
will need to be rescheduled. It was moved, seconded, and passed to “Move the June Stated 
Session Meeting to Tuesday June 10, 2025”.  

Session members are checking their calendars to determine if they are available to attend the 
meetings of the General Assembly, as Commissioners,  June 17th to 19th in Northville, Mich. 
Decision needs to be made and voted on prior to Commissioner Certification Deadline on 
May 15, 2025. 

Ruling Elders (RE) Brian Rozell and Keith Nore volunteered to assist with Communion on May 4, 
2025. 

Clerk of Session Dave Dreydoppel volunteered to provide snack for the May 20th Session 
meeting. 

Session was remined that TE Andrew Smith (of the EPC) will be preaching on Sunday, May 11, 
2025. 



Session discussed issues related to the safety of those attending services, as well as those 
visitors who are looking for a warm place to rest. Also brought up were recent changes to 
the flow of people entering through the front doors and additional narthex monitors. RE 
Brian Sunderland will be calling a meeting of the Safety Sub-Committee on Sunday, May 4, 
2025, after morning worship. 

Mike McCandless was able to provide some input and advice on Security Issues that FPC is 
encountering. It appears that this is a common topic among some “Downtown” EPC 
Churches and some sources of information were identified and will be followed up on, in-
person at the upcoming Presbytery Meeting in May. Additionally, he was able to provide 
some insight into topics that will be raised at the Upcoming General Assembly Meeting in 
June. Session spent time in prayer with and for Mike. 

Written and verbal reports were received from Ministry Teams. These reports included such 
topics and information as; 

Received an update from Pastor David on recent services during Lent, Palm Sunday and 
Easter. It was mentioned that those asked though that serving Communion each Sunday 
during Lent was a good idea. Communion will return to the normal once a month on the 
first Sunday. Weekly Communion during Lent will most likely return next year. 

The Well will end meal service, for the Summer on May 21st and will begin again in the fall. 

Facilities brought forward two motions; a motion to install lighting on the 8th Ave parking lot 
at a cost of approximately $6,000 was passed. A motion to have the roof of the church 
inspected, in preparation for solar panel installation was also passed. 

It was requested that the Chair of the Stewardship and Finance Committee provide a short 
summary of the financial status of FPC to be inserted into the bulletin on the Sunday after 
the Session Meeting and into the newsletter, beginning with this month. 

The FPC Stewardship Snapshot for the time period of January 1 to March 25, 2025 reports 
income of $137,636.72 and expenses of $145,619.78 

The Clerk of Session was directed to research several motions which were made in years 
past, which affect current financial practices. 

The meeting was adjourned by the Moderator and the closing prayer was led by RE Brian 
Sunderland. 

The next Stated Session Meeting will be held on May 20, 2025 at 6:00 pm, in the Church 
Conference Room. 

1st Pres Stewardship Snapshot 
Jan 1- Mar 25, 2025 

 
Income $137,636.72 

Expenses $145,619.78 




